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PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES
 Parent-Teacher conferences for grades 
PK-4 will take place on Monday, Nov. 25 
(Noon – 8 pm) and Tuesday, Nov. 26 (8 am–
Noon).  Length of each conference will be 
fifteen (15) minutes.  
 If small children must accompany parents 
during the conferences, provisions will be made 
for child care.
 **Parent-Teacher conferences for grades 
5-12 will take place on Monday, Nov. 25 
(Noon–8 pm) in the Big Gym.

If you are interested in purchasing a space for
the 2019 FCS Craft Show, please call

Adrene Reding at Fillmore Central School, 
585-567-2251 or email her at

areding@fillmorecsd.org for an application.  
There are still spaces available.

34th Annual
CRAFT SHOW
November 23, 2019

Fruit Sale

NYSSMA Conference All-State Honors
By Mrs. Reding and Mrs. Chapman
 The FCS Music Department is THRILLED to announce that three of our stu-
dent musicians have been selected to receive honors at the highest level awarded 
to musicians in New York State.   FCS Senior Tyler Boynton, pictured right, has 
been accepted into the New York State School Music Association 2019 Conference 
All-State Mixed Chorus.  Seniors, Emily Willgens (Euphonium), pictured middle, 
and Julia Colombo (Timpani), pictured left, have been selected as Alternates for 
the Symphonic Band.  Tyler will travel to Rochester, New York, to rehearse with 
approximately 900 other All-State musicians from December 5 through December 
8, 2019. He will perform in concert at Eastman Theatre on December 8 at 10:00AM. 
Being selected as a participant or alternate for a NYSSMA Conference All-State 
Ensemble represents YEARS of hard work and dedication to music. Approximately 
6,000 high school music students from across the entire state apply for this honor 
and only 900 are selected. We are so proud to have representation at this level from 
our tiny little Fillmore Central School. Way to go Tyler, Emily and Julia!

REMINDER BAND INSTRUMENTS NEEDED:
If you have a band instrument gathering dust under a bed or in a closet, 
please consider donating to the FCS Music Department.  There is al-

ways a need for band instruments for children who want to learn to play, but cannot 
afford an instrument.  We provide as many as we can, but there is always a need.  
Your donation is tax deductible!  Contact Jessica Chapman at (585)567-2289 
if you would like to donate.  Thank you!

 You can still purchase a 2019 yearbook.  They are 
$37.98 and available from Mrs. Harding, in the 5-12 
Office, or Mrs. Reding.  Checks may be made out to 
Fillmore Central School.

2019 Yearbooks Still Available!
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 I am reminded of the saying that is said to have been made famous by Abra-
ham Lincoln “You can please all of the people some of the time, but not all of the 
people all of time.” (or something like that)  Perhaps that has been the reaction 
to different things that FCS has been doing as we endeavor to improve school 
security.  Actually is seems like more than most of you have adjusted well to the 
new procedures with the FCS greeter and registration system. Thank you to all 
who have patiently adjusted to this new practice.  
 While this was one of the suggested procedures in the recent school safety 
survey we are beginning to discuss another.  A number of people, more than for 
a registration process, made comments about a School Resource Officer (SRO).  
While this is beginning to grow in popularity in schools, it has not been without 
controversy as some who occupy this position have acted in ways that are detri-
mental to students.  
 The FCS board is not yet ready to act on an SRO or similar position, but we 
are considering the benefits of having someone on staff whose primary role is to 
oversee security and act as visible presence.  There are a lot of factors to consider 
such as: what is our level of risk, how could this person best relate with students 
and be a positive influence for them, would a uniformed (think police) or a plain 
clothes presence be better (or somewhere in between)?  Additionally what overall 
aspects of security would be part of the position?
 One thing that I believe we do not want to do is create an image that the 
position would be to police the students.  Our goal would be more to have the 
person be there for the students!  As you hear of other schools adding positions 
like this, be assured that it is a part or our conversation, and that once we move to 
add a position it would be designed in the way that will be the best for Fillmore 
Central School and your students!
 Blessings,
 Marcus Dean, BOE President

BOE MEMO: Taking A Closer Look At School Security
Message from the Superintendent 

 SchoolMessenger is the calling system used 
by Fillmore CSD to keep our parents and staff 
informed of important messages via telephone, 
text and email messages.  The district will use 
this reliable platform to communicate important 
information such as school cancellations and de-
lays when there is inclement weather.  **Please 
listen to the entire message or voicemail before 
attempting to contact the school.**  If you have 
provided the school with your cell phone number 
and email address you will receive the informa-
tion in a text and email as well.
 Other media with school closing or delay 
updates are as follows:

 Á Buffalo News Television Stations: NBC, 
CBS and ABC

 Á Rochester News Television Stations: 
13WHAM and FOX

 Á Wellsville Radio Stations: 95.7, 103.5, 
101.9, and 93.5

 If you notice after our first cancellation that 
you are not receiving these messages please contact 
the school.

Winter Weather 
Will Be

Here Soon!

Fillmore Cub Scout Pack 747
**for Boys & Girls in grades K-5th** 

WE AREWELCOMINGNEW MEMBERS!
Some of the fun activities we do during the year include:
 ➤ Hiking    ➤ Bowling    ➤ Spook-O-Ree    ➤ Winter Fun Day     
➤ Pine Wood Derby     ➤ Fishing Derby    ➤ Summer Camps

FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE CONTACT:

 Mel Sonnleitner, Cubmaster
 Ph: (585)-567-2750
 E-mail: imsparky57@yahoo.com

Holly Washburn, Committee Chair
Ph: (585)-322-6152
E-mail: hollywashburn713@gmail.com
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 We are please to introduce the follow-
ing new employees here at FCS.

Kristin Brandt 
Hi, my name is Kris-
tin Brandt and I am 
the new Agriculture 
teacher. I am new to 
Allegany County and 
after living all over the 
country, I can honestly 

say it is a beautiful place.  I love goats, an-
tique tractors, and spending time outdoors 
with my family and friends. Prior to coming 
to Fillmore, I worked for the USDA and 
was a 4-H educator in Suffolk County. I’m 
excited to be working with the FFA and 
hope to bring a new perspective and many 
fun experiences to the agriculture program.
 We are currently seeking donations 
of horseshoes for welding projects. Please 
contact me at 567-2289 if you are able to 
help us out!

   
Rebecca Eagle
Hi my name is Re-
becca Eagle and I grew 
up in historical Au-
burn, NY, nested in 
the gorgeous Finger 
Lakes near Owasco 
Lake. I am grateful for 

my education at SUNY Fredonia, Oxford 
University, and Canisius College. A per-
manent 7-12 NYS ELA teacher, I earned 
an M.S.Ed. in English Education and have 
been teaching at all levels, middle school 
through community college, since 2000. 
I am a tenured teacher in the Colorado 
Rockies, I returned to NY last year to care 
for three family members facing cancer. 
My husband, sixteen-year-old daughter 
and myself currently live along the Amish 
Trail in Randolph, NY. I enjoy hiking, 
running, snowshoeing, music, poetry, and 
motivating young people to shine in their 
home communities in unexpected ways! 
Go Sabres!  

 Joellyn Reitnour 
Hi my name is Joellyn 
Reitnour and I reside 
in Fillmore with my 
husband Brian and two 
daughters, Abigail and 
Eleanor.  I graduated 
from Houghton Col-

lege in 2005 with a degree in psychology 
and a minor in art.  Originally from Penn-
sylvania, I have been living here in Fillmore 
since 2009, tending to children and various 
farm animals, pets, and an unruly garden. 

Katie Schledorn 
Hi I am Miss Katie. I 
am a recent graduate 
of Keuka College and 
new to the Fillmore 
Central School Dis-
trict as an Occupational 
Therapist! I have al-

ways loved working with children and am 
excited to be working in this community. 
Outside of work I enjoy dancing, teaching at 
a dance studio, kayaking when the weather 
is nice, outdoor sports, and playing with my 
1 year old yellow lab! I am so happy to be 
a part of the Fillmore CSD staff.  

Jessica Dietz
Food Service Helper

Stacy Hatch
Food Service Helper

Correne
Goodenow
As an avid outdoors 
and sports person, I 
grew up playing soc-
cer on the beaches of 
Jamaica.  I played soc-
cer for the Jamaica 

U21 soccer team and also D1 soccer at Oral 
Roberts University in Tulsa Oklahoma.  I 
live locally with my family where I enjoy the 
vast weather changes that WNY has to offer. 
 
  

Victoria Harrington
My name is  Vicki 
Harrington and I am 
the new 3/4/5 12:1:1 
teacher! I grew up 
in Lockport, NY and 
attended my under-
graduate studies at 

Houghton College. This is my first teach-
ing position and I am excited to work with 
the students and families in the Fillmore 
Community! I enjoy hiking and camping 
and can often be found reading a book for 
fun in my hammock! I am so thankful for 
the opportunity to work with these students 
and I can't wait to see what adventures this 
school year has to offer!

Samantha Hirsch 
Hello, my name is Sam 
Hirsch and I am the new 
3rd/4th resource room 
teacher! I grew up in 
East Aurora and gradu-
ated from East Aurora 
High School in 2015. I 

attended Houghton College and majored in 
Early Childhood Education while getting a 
concentration in English and playing varsity 
field hockey. Though I've only been working 
at Fillmore for a month, I feel so lucky to have 
found a job here!  

Welcome New Employees at FCS
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School will be closed on November 11th for Veteren's Day and from November 27–29 for Thanksgiving Break.

Summer Driver Education Class
 In conjunction with BOCES and Fillmore Central School 
we were able to provide Driver Education to a great group 
of FCS students over summer vacation. It was a wonderful 
experience for all involved.  Objectives of this program 
included the teaching of driver safety, rules of the road, and 
the proper knowledge, attitude and skills needed to drive. 
In-the-car instruction provided students with the basic skills 
needed to drive.
 I would like to thank everyone who helps to make this 
program successful year after year.  

• This was the fourth year that the class has traveled to 
Marquart Farms where Jenn Frazier-Smith provided 
each student with a semi, tractor, special vehicle safety 
presentation. In her presentation Jenn provided students 
with the knowledge and opportunities of what it is like to 
sit in the seat of the big rigs.  The students are able to walk 
around and get into the seats of these enormous vehicles 
to be able to see what the driver can and cannot see.  She 
also discussed slow-moving vehicles and how to drive 
appropriately when you meet one of them on the road. 

• Ellen Tucker came in from Walker Insurance Agency, Inc. 
and spoke to our Driver Education classes for the third 
time.  She spoke to the students about the importance of 
driving safely, the various types of automobile insurance 
and special options available for safe drivers. 

• Brian Perkins, Allegany DWI Coordinator, traveled to 
Fillmore and spoke to the class about making good choices 
and staying safe. He had great information and activities 
for the kids to participate in. It was a very eye-opening 
experience for all involved.  

• Trooper John Campanella, School and Community 
Outreach Coordinator came down and spoke to our 
students on how to be safe on the roads and gave 
suggestions on how to make good decisions.
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By Roxanne Baker, Director
LIBRARY

	 ➤ Cookbook Club: We meet the 
3rd Thursday of every month. We pick a 
different cookbook each month and you 
choose a recipe to make and bring to our 
gathering. This is a fun and welcoming 
group of people, please join us! Check 
at the library to see what our current 
cookbook is. 
	 ➤ Story Time: Join us every Tuesday 
at 10:30am for preschool stories, easy crafts 
and snacks!
	 ➤ Adult Coloring Night: Come and 
color on the 3rd Monday of every month 
from 6:00-7:30pm. We have all the supplies 
or bring your own if you prefer.
	 ➤ Allegany County Writers Group: 
Writers are meeting to share their work and 
free write and support one another. This 
is a fun-loving congenial group for the 
purpose of providing a place for other fun-
loving congenial writer types to spend time 
together. Join us! They meet weekly, check 
on our website www.fillmorelibrary.com or 
call the library to find out meeting dates and 
times. 
	 ➤ Look for our Wide Awake Club 
table at the FCS CRAFT SHOW on 
November 23rd from 10:00am-2:00pm, 
we’ll have lots of beautiful handmade crafts 
for sale. Proceeds benefit the library
	 ➤ NEW this year! Preceding the 
Town Christmas Parade and Tree Lighting 
Ceremony on December 7th from 3:30-
5:30pm we’ll be having a HOT SOUP 
FUNDRAISER here at the Library in our 
McGlynn Community Room. The ladies 
of the Wide Awake Club will be making a 
variety of homemade soups - you can dine 
in or take home. Come enjoy some delicious 
soup and support your library, then join in 
on the Town Christmas FUN! 

Memorials and Donations:
 Memorials: For Burt Swales and Stuart 
& Peg Folts from the FCS Class of 1957, 
for Jim and Billy Talbott from Warren and 
Connie Emerson. 
 Donations: Dee Victor Thomas Post 
Legion Auxiliary #1155

Fall Happenings at the Library:
	 ➤ “Escape to the Library Afterschool” 
We’ve once again collaborated with FCS to 
be a late bus pick up spot for grades 5 and 
up, Monday-Thursday.  The kids walk to the 
library after school, check in with staff and 
the late bus picks them up here at 4:20pm. 
	 ➤ Every Wednesday from 3:30-
4:30pm we’re offering various after school 
activities! (Kindergarten & 1st graders need 
an adult with them)
 October 23: Make Some Sweet 
Spooky Snacks
 October 30: Pumpkin Stem Challenge 
	 ➤ October Book Clubs: Monday, 
October 21 at 1:30pm “The Life She Was 
Given” by Ellen Marie Wiseman
 Monday, October 28 at 7:00pm Where 
the Crawdads Sing by Delia Owens

Bring the World to the Library
Family Programs (October & November)
	 ➤ Saturday, October 19 from 10am 
- noon:  Letchworth State Park & 
Mammals Program – they’ll be bringing 
animal furs and skulls! 
	 ➤ Saturday, November 9: Live 
Turkey Program- We’ll learn all about 
Heritage Turkeys!
	 ➤ Thursday, October 31: 
HALLOWEEN Trick or Treat - Come to 
the library in your costume for a free book 
and candy. 
	 ➤ NEW!!! Adult Craft Night: Each 
month we’ll be offering arts and crafts for 
adults, some will be free and some there 
will be a charge for the cost of materials.  
Wednesday, November 20 at 6:30pm we’ll 
be making Pumpkin Flower Arrangement 
brought to us by Tracy’s Delightfuls and Gift 
Baskets. Cost for supplies is $25, register at 
library by November 15.

Kelley Scholarship
 The family of Leonard and Margaret 
Kelley has established a scholarship with 
the Allegany County Area Foundation 
(ACAF). 
 The award will go to a Fillmore or 
Genesee Valley central school graduate 
who will be attending St. Bonaventure 
University or a SUNY college or 
university. ACAF anticipates awarding 
the first scholarship in the spring of 2021.        
 Leonard Kelley owned and operated 
a dairy farm in West Almond. He attended 
St. Bonaventure University. Margaret 
Kelley was a SUNY Albany alumna and 
served for many years as English teacher 
and librarian at Angelica Central School. 
The Kelleys valued higher education, 
and their children and extended family 
are proud to honor them by creating the 
Leonard and Margaret Kelley Memorial 
Scholarship.
 With assets of $10 million, ACAF 
manages over 50 scholarship and grant 
funds. If you would like to donate to 
one of these funds, or establish a fund 
to support students or your community, 
contact Bruce Campbell at 585-296-5616 
or director@acafny.org Donations to the 
foundation are tax deductible.

Music
Boosters

Order Form
on page 10!

Homemade
Pie Sale
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FCS
Regional
Directory

District Office .................... 567-2251 
Mr. Michael Dodge, Superintendent 
Mrs. Susan Abbott, Secretary

Pre K-4 Office ................... 567-4432 
Mrs. Chelsey Aylor, 3PK-12 Principal 
Mrs. Lacie Lavallee, Secretary

5-12 Office ....................... 567-2289 
Mr. Eric Talbot, 3PK-12 Asst. Principal 
Mrs. Michelle Harding, Secretary

Business Office .................. 567-2259 
Mr. Joseph Butler, Business Mgr. 
Mrs. Lynette Folts, Secretary 
Mrs. Brenda Nolan, Secretary

Pupil Personnel Services .... 567-2270 
Mr. William Kelley, Counselor 
Mrs. Heidi Rose, Secretary 
Mrs. Heidi Stroud, Psychologist 
Miss Kassi Bailey, Social Worker

Special Education ............. 567-2270 
Mrs. Anne West, Director

Curriculum ........................ 567-4432 
Mrs. Chelsey Aylor, Director

Athletics ........................... 567-2289 
Mr. Jon Beardsley, Athletic Director

Custodial .......................... 567-2251 
Mr. Fred Reed, Head Custodian

Food Service .................... 567-2251 
Mrs. Priscilla Beardsley, Cafeteria Mgr

Maintenance .................... 567-2251 
Mr. Ken Redman, Head of Maintenance

Nurse ............................... 567-8584 
Mrs. Stacy Parmenter, R.N.

Transportation .................. 567-2276 
Mr. Chad Potter, Supervisor

Eye
Will See

You
There!

 The Annual Halloween Grand March sponsored by the 
Middle School Student Council will be held on

Thursday, OCTOBER 31st.
The Grand March will begin promptly at 6:00 p.m. in the 

Fillmore Central School Elementary Gym.

There will be prizes awarded for costumes in each grouping of 
students: best overall, funniest, scariest, prettiest, and most original. 

Groups for judging will be:
 Group 1: Preschoolers Group 2: Kindergartners
 Group 3: 1st and 2nd graders Group 4: 3rd and 4th graders
 Group 5: 5th and 6th graders

Thank You Town of Hume Board Members for volunteering
to judge the costumes and hand out donuts and cider.

Please be advised that Thursday, OCTOBER 31st 
during the hours of 5:00 – 8:00 pm has been designated 

as the “Trick or Treat” night in the Town of Hume. 

Thursday,

October 31st
6 p.m.Elementary Gym

FOR PRESCHOOLERS & GRADES K-6 CHILDREN

ANNUAL

  *Parents,
please remember
to review all
safety procedures
to insure a
SAFE
Halloween
for your
children!

Halloween
Grand March
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Fillmore SADD Hard at Work

MS Drama Club to Present
Disney's Aladdin, Jr.

We Wish to
See You There!

Seniors Say "Thank You!"

 The start of the school year has been a busy one for the Fillmore 
SADD (Students Against Destructive Decisions). Both High School 
and Middle School students have been working on many great ideas.  
With the school year starting this group has been collecting donations 
for the Annual FCS Open House SADD Chinese Auction on October 
10 in the cafeteria.  They are also in the process of planning activities 
for the Nationwide Red Ribbon Week from October 23 – 31.  Red Rib-
bon Week is always held the last week of October as a call to action 
to speak out in support of making healthy choices.  

 It will be a whole new world when Disney’s Aladdin, Jr. 
fills the stage on November 7, 2019, at 9 a.m. and 7 p.m. 
in the FCS Auditorium. The spectacular 60-minute musical, 
designed for middle school-aged performers, is based on the 
1992 Disney film and the 2014 Broadway adaptation. The 
middle school cast includes over 30 students and is directed 
by Jessica Chapman and Dani Newman. 
 Ring bells! Bang the drums! Are you gonna love this 
exciting stage adaptation of the legendary tale of the lovable 
thief with the heart of gold! Join Aladdin, Jasmine, and the 
fast-talking, wisecracking Genie as they discover mystical 
caves, take magic carpet rides, and outwit the evil sorcerer, 
Jafar. Adapted especially for young performers, this musical 
includes favorite Alan Menken songs such as “Friend Like 
Me,” “A Whole New World,” and “Prince Ali,” as well as 
wonderful new songs added for the Broadway production. 
With new, colorful characters and nonstop adventure, Aladdin 
Jr. is sure to be a crowd-pleaser for all ages!
 This show will feature scenic projections that allow the 
sights of Agrabah to come alive. And the choreography is out 
of this world! Along with beautiful imagery and snazzy moves, 
the cast features Jon Dunmire as Aladdin, Jenna Heaney as 
Jasmine, Sawyer Pomeroy as the Genie, Kaleb Rosier as 
the Sultan, Caleb Green as Jafar, and Mara Heaney as Iago. 
Jack Boon, Nathan Tanner, and Nadia Incognito play Alad-
din’s best friends; Drucilla Merrill, Tori Tetta, and Evelyn 
Chapman serve as Jasmine’s closest confidants; and Sawyer 
Brown (Razoul), Tucker Pomeroy, Jameson Rhett, Clayton 
Templeton, Michael Potter, Isaac Vaughan-White, and Isaac 
Wilcox are all guards in the show. Other ensemble members 
include Tyler Voss (Prince Abdullah), Mitchell Beardsley, 
Grace Clark, Cadie Webb, Jenna Rowley, Lillianna Pena-
Perry, Brooklynn Templeton, Claire Schilke, Eleanor Reitnour, 
Adalyn Wartinger, Angel Oyer, Kelsey Ackerman, and Bailey 
Sharpstone. 
 Disney’s Aladdin Jr. is presented through special arrange-
ment with and all materials are provided by Music Theatre 
International.

 The senior class would like to 
thank all of you for your support 
with our homecoming chicken 
BBQ. Thank you to everyone who 
donated their time and/or supplies 
for the BBQ, as well as those who 
purchased meals. We also want to 
thank everyone who has purchased 
Niagara Chocolate candy bars. The 
money that was raised as well as the money we will be raising with 
our upcoming Wilson Farms beef stick sale, our Niagara Chocolate 
Christmas candy catalog sale, and the annual senior auction will help 
support the FCS Class of 2020 senior trip. Thank you!!
 Sincerely,
 The FCS Class of 2020

REMAINING FUNDRAISING EFFORTS:
 October: Wilson Farms Beef Stick Sale
  Niagara Chocolate Christmas Candy Catalog Sale
 November:  Senior Auction (Date TBA)
 Ongoing:  $1 Candy Bar Sale

 This driven group of young people meets every Wednesday in 
Mrs. Ellsworth’s room during 6th period.  They are in the process of 
planning various other future activities.  Presently they are reaching 
out to FCS teachers to identify students in need of academic assistance 
that they can tutor.  At some point in the school year they plan to make 
inspirational notes and posters for the walls and lockers throughout the 
school.  They even want to have a school-wide door decorating contest 
to draw attention to making healthy choices.  Please feel free to reach 
out to Mrs. Rookey or Mrs. Ellsworth here at FCS if you have any 
questions. 



Fillmore Central School District Newsletter 8 October/November 2018

 Food Pantry- To find a food pantry near you text “food” to 877-877 or call 
2-1-1. Fillmore Methodist Church-2nd &4th Wednesday of every month at 4-5pm or by 
appointment. Contact (585)567-2293. Location: 25 Minard St. Fillmore NY. 
 Hillside GLOW Family Support: is a program for parents/caregivers of children with 
behavioral, emotional, and mental health needs. The program assist parents in their journey towards 
empowerment and self-sufficiency. The program offers: parenting education/skills, parenting classes, 
phone support, community education, school advocacy, referrals and linkages to other services, peer support, 
home visits, and court advocacy. 
 Healthy Families Allegany/Catt: is a voluntary program that supports and encourages expecting 
parents or parents of a newborn. The program shares information about: pregnancy, healthy child development, 
positive parent-child relationships, breastfeeding, parenting as a father, available medical providers, assisting in 
everyday problems, and available community resources.  (716)372-5987
 Parent Network of Western New York Family and & Caregiver Group: this group provides a welcoming environment 
for parents and caregivers of young people with developmental disabilities to meet, share experiences, ask questions, and learn about 
available resources and receive support. Childcare is available. Located at the Wellsville Campus at Alfred State College. Dates: April 
29, May 20, and June 24. Call (716)332-4175.  
 Children’s Health Homes of Upstate New York: is a community-based care management service model whereby all of 
an individual’s caregivers communicate with one another so that all social, physical, and behavioral needs are met. A care manager 
provides access to all of the services an individual needs to ensure they receive everything necessary to stay healthy. Eligibility: 1. 
Child/youth is under the age of 21, enrolled in Medicaid and resides in Allegany County. 2. Child/youth must meet the NYS DOH 
eligibility. 3. Child/youth has significant behavioral, medical or social risk factors which can be addressed through care management. 
(855)209-1142 http://www.childrenshealthhome.com/
 SPOA: The SPOA process involves the formation of a partnership between the parent/caregivers with the service providers 
working with the child and family. Emphasis is placed on working with the whole family. After assessment by the intake staff, a team 
SPOA meeting is scheduled for goals to be identified. The team consists of parent and involved staff from other agencies who meet 
to determine the strengths and needs of the child and family. Meetings will be set up to monitor progress and identify ways to sustain 
improvements. A crisis plan is also part of each SPOA review. Contact Lindy White at (585)593-1991. 
**For other community resources or information contact Kassi Bailey at 567-2251.** 

Help is just  around the corner!
Resource

Corner
Community

tech
corner

Bringing TEAMS Together By Betsy Hardy, Director of Technology
 The 2019-20 school year kicked off 
with exciting new teacher resources, new 
STEM classes and the continuation of 1:1 
devices for all K-12 students. 
 New Teacher Resources: Teachers in 
grades 5-12 now have access to Impero 
Software and teachers in grades K-4 have 
Apple Classroom to support digital learning 
on laptops and iPads.  These new software 
applications provide teachers with instruc-
tion and monitoring tools and also provide 
online safety utilities to protect students 
while on the Internet. 
 Mrs. Glasner added, "I LOVE our new 
Impero computer program. It has made the 
process of using technology in our class-
rooms much more efficient. The students are 
more on task and are staying engaged with 
the  websites or lessons they are supposed 
to be working on. This program has greatly 
improved the quality of the technology parts 
of our lessons."
 "Apple Classroom has made teaching 
with the iPads in 2nd grade so much easier! 
It used to be so hard trying to make sure that 
everyone was on task and where they should 

be. With Apple Classroom I can check and/
or guarantee that students are working on 
any given task. The kids also know that I can 
check in, so in a way they're becoming more 
accountable and making sure they're making 
good choices as well," shared Mrs. Hatch.

New Technology Classes:
• 2nd, 3rd, 4th, 6th Grade 

Technology: includes 
keyboarding, robotics, and 
digital citizenship

• 5th Technology: helps 
transition students from 
iPads in K-4 to laptops learning O365, 
digital citizenship, and other technol-
ogy

• Coding & Robotics: students design 
and build a mobile robot and are part of 
the VEX Robotics Team competitions

• Video Broadcasting Production: 
focuses on all aspects of news media, 
video production and media literacy 

• Evolution of Games:  students explore 
the history of games and students will 

prototype digital games and create their 
own original game

• Game Maker Programming: basic 
programming language is used to create 
two-dimensional games using Game-
Maker Studio, Python, Java and C++.    

Video Broadcasted Announcements: 
 Don’t forget to tune in to the weekly 
video broadcasted morning announcements 
available on the Fillmore CSD website!  Stay 
up-to-date on what’s happening at FCS!



 

PICK UP NOV 25, 12-8 FCS 
(DURING PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES) 
 

Just in time for Thanksgiving! 
Pre Order your pie(s) by filling out the order 
form on the back of this sheet (include payment 
at time of order).  
 
Checks made payable to Fillmore Music 
Boosters. 
 
You will receive a reminder when and where pies will be available.  
 
Your contribution will help support the music program at FCS!  
Thanks to Kim Cockle for being our pie baking leader! 
 

  

Homemade 
PIE SALE 

Apple and 
Pumpkin 

──── 

Let us make 
your 

Thanksgiving 
pies for you! 

──── 

Support the 
Fillmore Music 

Boosters 

──── 

$10 Baked 

$10 U-Bake Pie Kit 

──── 

Pre-order by 
November 8 

QUESTIONS? 
Amy Chiu 

achiu@fillmorecsd.org 

 

Order form
on next page!



Pie Order Form 
 
Name: ___________________________________________________ 
 
Phone: __________________________________________________ 
 
Email: __________________________________________________ 
 
 
I would like to order the following: 
 
            Total 
Apple    ____________(quantity) x $10.00 baked       _____________ 
 
Apple    ____________(quantity) x $10.00 U-Bake Pie Kit     _____________ 
 
Pumpkin ___________ (quantity) x $10.00 baked       _____________ 
 
Pumpkin ___________ (quantity) x $10.00 U-Bake Pie Kit    _____________ 
 
 
Total amount enclosed: ……………………………………………………………………………… _____________ 
 
Please make checks out to Fillmore Music Boosters. 
 
 
Orders need to be submitted no later than November 8 and must be accompanied with payment. 
 
Return to Amy Chiu or Jessica Chapman or any other music booster member. 
Please make checks out to Fillmore Music Boosters. 
 
You will be called or sent an email reminder.  Please mark on your calendars that pies will be available 
to pick up on Monday November 25 at Fillmore Central School between 12 and 8 pm (parent 
teacher conference day) 
 
Thanks for supporting the Fillmore Music Boosters! 
 
If you have questions, please contact Amy Chiu at achiu@fillmorecsd.org or Jessica 
Chapman at jchapman@fillmorecsd.org 
 
 
 

 

PICK UP NOV 25, 12-8 FCS 
(DURING PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES) 
 

Just in time for Thanksgiving! 
Pre Order your pie(s) by filling out the order 
form on the back of this sheet (include payment 
at time of order).  
 
Checks made payable to Fillmore Music 
Boosters. 
 
You will receive a reminder when and where pies will be available.  
 
Your contribution will help support the music program at FCS!  
Thanks to Kim Cockle for being our pie baking leader! 
 

  

Homemade 
PIE SALE 

Apple and 
Pumpkin 

──── 

Let us make 
your 

Thanksgiving 
pies for you! 

──── 

Support the 
Fillmore Music 

Boosters 

──── 

$10 Baked 

$10 U-Bake Pie Kit 

──── 

Pre-order by 
November 8 

QUESTIONS? 
Amy Chiu 

achiu@fillmorecsd.org 

 

ORDER FORM
Please Return by November 8, 2019

FCS MUSIC BOOSTERS



Fillmore FFA 2019 FRUIT SALE                              

The annual Fillmore FFA Fruit Sale will be held from October 7nd – November 12th. This is a major fund-raising event that 
helps to fund the chapter activities for the year. Through these activities, students learn, grow, and develop. Thank you 
for your support! 

DISTRIBUTION: Wednesday, December 4rd – Friday, December 6th at the Fillmore CSD Auditorium. Fruit will not be held 
beyond December 6th.  

Customer’s Name: ______________________________________________  Phone Number: __________________ 

Type of 
Citrus 

Full Box 
 4/5 Bu. 

# Ordered ½ Box # Ordered ¼ box # Ordered Total Price 

California 
Navel 

$37.00  $19.00  $11.00   

Florida Juice 
Oranges 

$36.00  $19.00  $10.00   

Tangelo   $28.00  
 

   

Pink 
Grapefruit 

 
$37.00 

  
$19.00 

  
$11.00 

  

Anjou Pears $47.00  $25.00  
 

$14.00   

Apple 
Sampler 
Red 
Delicious, 
Granny 
Smith, 
Empire*, 
Gala*, 
and/or Fuji* 
(4 each) 
$25 

# Ordered Fresh Fruit  
Navels, 
Apples, 
Pears, and 
Clementines 
(4 each) 
Full Box 
$25 

# Ordered Apple & Pear 
Red Del. & 
Granny 
Smith 
Apples, Red 
& Green 
Anjou Pears 
(4 each) 
Full Box 
$25.00 

# Ordered  
 
 
 
 

 

Mixed Full 
Carton 
1/3 Nav., 1/3 
Clem., & 1/3 
Pink 
Grapefruit 

$37.00  Clementines 
1/5 Bu. 8-10# 
$21.00 

 Pineapples 
3/$18.00 

  

All Cheesecakes are 2 pounds at $16.00 each  
Plain  # Ordered Fruit Sampler # Ordered Chocolate Sampler # Ordered Total Price 

$16.00  $16.00  
 

$16.00   

Feel free to pre-pay for fruit order!!         

Amount of Total Order: _______________ Amount Paid by Check: _______________   Check #: __________  

Amount Paid by Cash: ______________   Amount Due at Pick Up: _______________ 

Salesperson: ________________________________________________________________________________ 

PLEASE RETURN YOUR ORDER BY NOVEMBER 12, 2019 
Mail Your Order to: Fillmore FFA, Attn: Kristin Brandt, 104 West Main Street, Fillmore, NY 14735 THANK YOU VERY 
MUCH FOR YOUR ORDER! 

Fillmore FFA Fruit & Cheesecake Sale 2019
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Fillmore Central School Christmas Assistance Programs

 The Secret Santa Program at Fillmore Central School is an annual community project 

designed to help families in need. It enables the faculty, staff, and students at FCS, as well as 

surrounding communities, to provide Christmas Gifts for families who may be in need. 

 The Secret Santa Program is supported by donations of gifts and money by the faculty and 

staff at FCS, as well as Fillmore, and surrounding communities. It is the entire communities 

overwhelming generosity that enables over 200 children to benefit from this program each year.

 Through the generosity and kindness of both the individual residents of Fillmore and 

area businesses and organizations, it is our hope to help ease the financial burden placed 

on these families by providing them with a few gifts to put under the Christmas tree. Any 

assistance you or your organization is willing to give will be greatly appreciated. We have 

children or families you can “adopt”, as well as the donation of any toys, books or clothing, 

etc, which should be new and unwrapped. Monetary donations should be made out to FCS 

Student Council.

 We are also looking for donations for a Chinese auction we are holding during the Craft 

Show at FCS on November 23, 2019. If you would like to donate to this please have your 

donations to the school nurse’s office by November 22, 2019. Any type of gift basket as well as 

gift certificates and anything that may work well at a Chinese auction is more than welcome!

 Please contact the Fillmore Central School Nurse’s Office at 567-8584 or email: 

sparmenter@fillmorecsd.org for further information. Thank you for helping us spread some 

Christmas cheer to families in need! We wish you a happy and healthy holiday season, and 

God Bless.

    Sincerely,

 
    Stacy Parmenter

    School Nurse

Attention Fillmore Community Members and Businesses!

Stacy Parmenter



Fillmore Central School Christmas Assistance Application
Secret Santa Gift Program • Warm the Children • Coat Drive

Parent Name(s): ________________________________________________________________  
Address: ______________________________________________________________________  
Phone: _______________________________________________________________________
Number in Household ___________________ Number of Children age 12 & under ________

1. Forms must be returned to Fillmore Central School Nurse's Office.  2. Please return form ASAP!
3. When notified, you will be responsible to pick-up donated items at the Fillmore Central School Nurse's Office.

I give permission for this information to be shared with other agencies giving holiday assistance.

Signature _____________________________________________________ Date __________________

**Applicants must be residents of the Fillmore Central School District to apply.**
All Applications Must Be Submitted By 11/08/2019

Child's Name: __________________________________________________________________
Date of Birth: __________________ Age: _______________  Gender: _______________
Sizes ____________________________ Needs/Gift Ideas: _____________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________

Child's Name: __________________________________________________________________
Date of Birth: __________________ Age: _______________  Gender: _______________
Sizes ____________________________ Needs/Gift Ideas: _____________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________

Child's Name: __________________________________________________________________
Date of Birth: __________________ Age: _______________  Gender: _______________
Sizes ____________________________ Needs/Gift Ideas: _____________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________

Child's Name: __________________________________________________________________
Date of Birth: __________________ Age: _______________  Gender: _______________
Sizes ____________________________ Needs/Gift Ideas: _____________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________

Child's Name: __________________________________________________________________
Date of Birth: __________________ Age: _______________  Gender: _______________
Sizes ____________________________ Needs/Gift Ideas: _____________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________

Family Letter ____________

PLEASE INCLUDE IDEAS AND SIZES FOR YOUR CHILD!
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Let it snow!

Fillmore Ski & Snowboard Club
Join FCS Ski Club today!  Students 4th through 12th grade are welcome!  

The benefits of joining ski club include: special student pricing,
free lessons, transportation, and hours of fun on the slopes.

Get paperwork and information from Mr. Mast, lmast@fillmorecsd.org
or Mrs. Pastorius, jpastorius@fillmorecsd.org.  

Season Pass Student .....................................................................................$375 
Single Adult Season Pass ..............................................................................$499 
Season Locker................................................................................................$175                             
Season Rental ................................................................................................ $119
 8 Anytime Lift .................................................................................................$199
 6 Anytime Lift .................................................................................................$174
 4 Anytime Lift .................................................................................................$139

Twilight Lifts (Good every day, 3 to 9 p.m.)
8 Twilight Lifts .................................................................................................$159
6 Twilight Lifts .................................................................................................$144
4 Twilight Lifts .................................................................................................$109
8 Ski/Snowboard Rental .................................................................................  $94
6 Ski/Snowboard Rental ................................................................................   $71
4 Ski/Snowboard Rental ................................................................................   $48

Select-A-Night Season Passes (Good for a specific night of the week, 3 to 9 p.m.)
Sunday-Wednesday Night ..............................................................................$129
Thursday-Saturday Night................................................................................$159

*All listed pricing is for purchase before Nov 1st.  Prices will go up after Nov. 1st

OUR SCHEDULE: 
• Saturday Dates:  Leave at 8:30 a.m. and return at 5:45 p.m.
• Tuesday Dates:  Leave after school at 3:15 p.m. and return at 9:45 p.m.
Sat. Jan. 4th, Tues. Jan. 7th, Sat. Jan. 11th, Tues. Jan. 14th, 
Sat. Jan. 18th, Tues. Jan. 21st, Sat. Jan. 25th, Tues. Jan. 28th, 
Sat. Feb. 1st, Tues. Feb. 4th, Sat.  Feb. 8th, Tues. Feb. 11th, 
Sat. Feb. 15th, Tues. Feb.18th, Thurs. Feb. 20th, 
Sat. Feb. 22nd, Tues. Feb. 25th, Sat. Feb. 29th, and
*Our Holiday Valley day is Fri. Mar. 13th, 8:30 a.m.-6:30 p.m.
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34TH Annual
CRAFT SHOW

November 23, 2019 . 10:00 am-2:00 pm
Fillmore Central School ~ Fillmore, NY

Busy Busy Month for FFA  
 FFA update! On September 19th twelve FFA students participated 
in the 32nd Annual Agriculture Skills Contest at Alfred State College. 
Students competed in one of three events: Companion and Small Ani-
mal, Agricultural Skills, or Tractor Driving, where they tested their 
knowledge of things such as tractor safety, agronomy, parasite I.D, 
and animal science. Top ten finishers included Harley Miller, Easton 
Cahill, and Cole Armison.
 October is a very busy month for us. Fruit sales started on October 
7th. Fruit forms are attached in the newsletter. Open House was held 
on the 10th. This year we did something new at open house, and raffled 
off a calf donated from Table Rock Farm. Thank you to everyone who 
participated in our drawing! Our final activity in October will be send-
ing our Dairy Judging team to Nationals in Indiana. Our students leave 
on the 28th! Wish them luck! 


